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SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL

RECREATION & LEISURE COMMITTEE

29 May 2019
Responsible Officer: Matt Wilcoxon – Countryside & Greenspace Team Leader
Castle Walk Recreation Ground

Castle Walk is a well used area of public open space, with a mix of trees, grass, wetland and wild areas. It has a more natural feel than the short mown open space of the main recreation ground. There is a surfaced path going from the cycleway to the railway, and several other less formal paths on both side of the cycleway. Aside from a few areas where branches are impeding the path, the accessibility of the site is very good, and above the standard of most other STC natural open spaces, (eg. paths along the Rea Brook, Ashfields, Mousecroft)
The STC owned area is shown on the map attached. Alan Moseley had requested a meeting with me to look at some issues with the riverside area of the site (from the weir down to the railway). I have added my comments underneath each issue, including cost and ecological implications. Red means it is done or is going to be done, blue for further consideration by councillors/managers.

· There is a rut/hole to the east of the cycleway just before the footbridge which is causing a safety hazard.

This will be levelled and seeded by Darren Woods.

· At the bottom of the slope from the above point, water gathers on the path after rainfall, making the path difficult to pass.

This would require building up and cambering of path and possibly a pipe underneath to allow water to move away. Requires more investigation and contractors to improve.
· There are several mounds of soil alongside the path, left from the original work by contractors which look untidy and make it impossible to mow.

This has been levelled by DW.

· There are some areas of the grass which have not been cut on the first couple of rounds this year. These are now long and have docks/nettles in them and should be cut.

These were left on the judgment of Ian Small who mows the area. Given the alarming rate of decline of our native insects, the declaration of a climate emergency, and pressure from the public (see recent criticism from SWT and their followers on Facebook and thankyous from Radbrook residents), we should be asking ‘why’ we mow areas short as a starting point, rather than asking why we should leave them. These areas are not impeding access, and not used for sport, so it seems like an ideal place to reduce mowing. Although this is not a ‘pretty’ meadow, the docks and nettles will be full of ladybirds, damsel flies, capsid bugs, beetles and spiders, and hugely more beneficial to wildlife than the green desert created by amenity mowing.

If the decision is made to mow this again purely for aesthetic reasons, then there is a time, fuel and emissions cost with it.

· There are several fallen/leaning/low branches impeding the pathways.

The rurals team will carry out lifting and cutting back along all of the paths to ensure access is completely clear. Branches will be chipped on site. A check has been carried out for nesting birds on the snowberry at the east end of the site, as this was the only one with potential for nesting.

· MW noted a dead willow hung up and a severely leaning poplar on the east path.

These will be removed by the rurals team.

· The paths along the riverside are overgrown on the edges making them difficult to pass.

These will be flailed by the rurals team, as the batwing cannot cut this area. A decision will need to be made if this is an annual job, which will have a time, fuel and emissions cost.
· There is an area of nettles to the east of the bridge, with 3 trees recently planted in them. 

I would not recommend clearing this for the reasons given above. It is in the corner of the site and part of the buffer of wild space along the river. There is the option to plant another 2 trees in the winter in this space which will create more of a woodland area and would likely be beneficial for wildlife. This will have a time and purchase costs.

· The river bank is overgrown and should be cleared so that more of the river is visible.

As well as the reasons given above, (cover is even more vital for wildlife along a riverbank) the long vegetation creates a safety barrier to stop people falling into the river. Given the proximity of the path (which is encouraging people to be there) a natural barrier is vital to keep people safe.


· Could the gravel path be extended from cycleway to the weir?

This would likely cost around £25,000 and can be considered as part of the capital plan. It should be noted that it would currently score low on priority given the relatively easy access when compared to other paths in Shrewsbury.

· The grass on the main rec ground is long and leaves messy arisings when the grass is cut.

This is cut by Dave Evans in Danny’s team. Increasing the frequency of cuts on a single site would be at the collective cost of other areas in Shrewsbury. Additional staff and equipment would be required to improve the standard across all sites. 

· The bank alongside the cycleway running up the rec ground gets overgrown during summer.

· There is a missing metal barrier on the entrance to the footbridge which was removed during recent groundworks.

This should be referred to the relevant officer in SC as it is a highway and STC are not contracted to manage it or the verge alongside.
· There are issues with the surface and drainage of the path on the other side of the cycleway.

This should be referred to Network Rail who own the land, or SC rights of way.

Councillor Mosley made the point about the site in general not being inspected or monitored and that many of the issues would have been picked up under an annual work schedule and bi monthly inspections (as I have on countryside sites). I stated that I would happily take this area into the countryside remit, if my staffing is expanded. At present, we do not have the resources to take on more sites.

I believe that the work carried out by Darren, Dylan and Ryan will ensure that the site is safe, accessible and pleasant to visit for the public.


